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HACIENDA  
FIESTA  

2019 

Our September 5, 2019 Hacienda Gives Back Fiesta was a huge success.  Thank you to every-
one who attended or purchased gift cards.  While the totals are still being calculated, we esti-
mate that around 40 people dined at some point in the day.  If you purchased  a card and have 
not yet received it, Lion Lissa will have it at the next dinner meeting.   
 
Our next fundraiser will be a Texas Roadhouse Dine to Donate on  Thursday, November 14th 
from 4-10.  Just take the attached flier to Texas Roadhouse and 10% of your purchase will be 
donated back to our club.   
 
Gift cards will also be available.  For every gift card purchased through Friday, November 
8th, Texas Roadhouse gives us 15% of the gift card value.  Also, you CAN use a gift card you 
buy in advance to pay for your meal on our Dine to Donate night!    
 
Lion Jennifer Gardner is in charge of the gift card sales.  See her at the September or October 
dinner meetings to purchase a gift card.  She has all of the details and can answer questions.  
Jennifer must turn in the money by November 8th in order to get the cards to you on the Dine 
to Donate night.  Lion Jennifer’s phone number is 574-274-9552.  If she doesn’t answer, 
please leave a voicemail and she will call you back! 



 

 

Lion Jennifer Garder and Lion Lissa Newton are in the process of updating our pocket-sized 
membership directories.  They hope to have them available some time in September.  The new 
directories will also contain information such as birthdate (month and day only).  If you have 
moved, changed your telephone number, added new phones or changed your email in the last 
two years, please call Lion Jennifer at 274-9552. 

This year’s Dictionary Project is drawing to a close.  Lion 
Howard Heines reports that 264 dictionaries were ordered.  
Only one school remains to be delivered.  Lion Howard is pic-
tured here with some of his helpers.  Helpers included Lions 
Tiffany, Laura, Don, Rose, Darlene, Anne and PDG Dave.  
Lion Tiffany has offered to chair this project in 2020.  Thank 
you to all who helped. 

Shirt sale—contact Lion Jim Tillman if you are interested in ordering a button down Lions shirt.   
Lion Lissa and Lion Anne have t-shirts to sell.  Lion Anne has 3 yellow shirts left at $3.00 each in sizes 
S,M, and XL . 
Lion Lissa has several of the purple shirts left at $5 each.  Our new blue t-shirts are available at $10 each.  
Contact one of us or see us at the dinner meeting if you are interested in a shirt. 

Lakeville Fall Festival 
 
The Lakeville Lions Club will host kids games at the Lakeville Fall Festival on Saturday, October 12th.  
Lion Lissa Newton has put together 5 or 6 age appropriate games of skill and chance.  The Lions Club 
will also be selling bags of Texas Roadhouse peanuts!  Volunteers are needed for set-up at 9am, to as-
sist with the games and peanut sales, and for tear-down at 4pm.  Please note this event is held rain or 
shine (but please pray for sunshine and mild temperatures!).  Call Lion Lissa if you can help.  She can 
be reached at home, 574-784-7915, or on her cell phone, 574-360-4754. 

Did you know that you can contribute articles, news items, and pictures for the newsletter.  Your input is needed and welcomed.  If 
you have an item that you would like to send for consideration, please email it to Lion Anne Weber at annelouise67@yahoo.com.  
The deadline is the Saturday after each month’s Board of Directors meeting. 

Indiana State Fair 
During August, several members of the Lakeville Lions Club worked for the Indiana Lions 
Foundation at the Indiana State Fair.  Seven club members donated a total of 119 hours.  Those 
volunteering were Lion Bob Feitz, Lion Max Feitz, Lion Sharon Feitz, Lion Jim Foster, Lion 
Darcy Gardner, Lion Jennifer Gardner, Lion Dee Milzarek, Lion Don Milzarek, Lion Marsha 
Omans, and Lion Anne Weber.   
Lion Rose Russell is a trustee for the Indiana Lions Foundation and a member of the Founda-
tions’s State Fair project committee.  During the Indiana State Fair, Lion Rose and PDG Paul 
Russell worked approximately 300 hours for the Indiana Lions Foundation. 



 

 



 

 

                         MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 
Tuesday, September 24th  Dinner Meeting   6:30pm  Palmer Community Complex 
Tuesday, October 8th  Board Meeting   7:00 pm  Scout Hall 
Saturday, October 12th  Lakeville Fall Festival  TBD  Wetlands Barn 
Tuesday, October 22nd  Dinner Meeting   6:30 pm  Palmer Community Complex 
Thursday, October 31st  Community Halloween Party 7:00 pm  Palmer Community Complex 
Thursday, November 5th  Texas Roadhouse Fundraiser 4-10 pm  Texas Roadhouse-Ireland Road 
Tuesday, November 12th  Board Meeting   7:00 pm  Scout Hall 
Tuesday, November 26th  Dinner Meeting   6:30 pm  Palmer Community Complex 
Tuesday, December 10th  Board Meeting   7:00 pm  Scout Hall 
Saturday, December 14th  Christmas Project Giveaway TBD  Palmer Community Complex 
Saturday, December 14th  Pictures With Santa  TBD  Lakeville Library     
Tuesday, December 17th  Christmas Party   TBD  Palmer Community Complex          
  **The Toys for Tots Blitz day has not yet been scheduled.  Watch your newsletter.**   

Lakeville Lions Club Online 

Home page: http://www.lakevillelions.org/ 

Club calendar: http://lakevillelions.org/calendar.html 

KidSight/SchoolSight calendar: http://lakevillelions.org/kidsight-calendar.html 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/LakevilleLionsClub 

September Dinner Meeting 
Sheriff Bill Redman will be our speaker at the September dinner meeting.    Sheriff 
Redman was elected as Sheriff in 2018.  He began his career with the St Joseph County 
Police Department in 1994.  Over the years he has served in many capacities including 
D.A.R.E. Officer, supervisor of road patrols, and membership on the St. Joseph County 
Fatal Accident Crash Team.  Please call Lion Jean Duford at 291-0680 to let her know 
that you are coming. 
Lion Laura Hawkes will also be looking for a worthy recipient of the Dribblers Bib.  
Membership cards will also be available for Lions who have paid their dues or are up to 
date on their installment plans. 

NEWS FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

• Lion President Jim Tillman reported that we are finally wrapping up the fair.  We are still waiting for some credits, so the final 
numbers are not in yet.  Overall though, it was a profitable year.  The Board voted to issue checks to the groups who helped us 
staff the fair booth.  Groups earning checks were:  Southeast Little League, LaVille Summer League, Lakeville Masonic Lodge, 
Boy Scout Troop 247, the LaVille Social Committee , and the LaVille Booster Club. 

• Membership chairperson, Lion Jennifer Gardner, reported that we have a new member, Lion Catrina Kroeger.  We now have 68 
regular members and 2 student members. 

• Cub Scout Pack 247 has collected 400lbs of bottle caps.  Lion Laura Hawks and her family have sorted and stored them.  The 
Board discussed different benches that we can purchase that would utilize the collected caps.  **At this time, we are not in need 
of any more caps.  Thank you to all who donated.** 

• The Board voted to give the LaVille Elementary PTO $100 to help sponsor their Fun Run on September 27th. 

Lion President Jim Tillman needs help.  Lion Jim is looking for entertainment for the club’s Christmas Party on December 17th., 
Please let him know.  He has a couple of ideas, but is really looking for the club’s input 

Operation KidSight 
 

Screenings are underway for both Operation KidSight and Operation 
SchoolSight.  Lion Rose Russell, PDG Paul Russell and a host of 
helpers have been busy screening hundreds of kids already this year.  
They are still looking for volunteers.  If you have time available dur-
ing the workday, your help is needed.  No special training is required 
for this project.  The schedule can be viewed on our website at  
www.lakevillelions.org.  You can sign up on the website or you may 
call Lion Rose or PDG Paul at 784-9094. 

Our club receives many thank you notes and letters from groups and individuals whom we have helped.  Lion Secretary Lissa has 
created a Google public folder for any member to view these expressions of appreciation.  You can read the notes at the following 
link:  https://drive.google.com/open?id=1J73xq8m-swCf2OnMRJgxQVVpm7sFF-Xm 
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